
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

October 15, 2015 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
The accompanying tariff sheets issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company) are being transmitted for filing as a revision of Schedule No. 2, Schedule of Rates for Gas 
Service: 
 

Filed  Canceling 
 107th Revised Sheet No. 30     106th Revised Sheet No. 30   
 21st Revised Sheet No. 30.1   20th Revised Sheet No. 30.1 

 
These tariff sheets are being issued October 15, 2015 to become effective on and after November 1, 2015. 
 
These revised sheets include changes to Company’s Purchased Gas Adjustment (PGA) Clause as approved 
by the Commission.  These revisions reflect adjustments to the Regular Purchased Gas Adjustment (RPGA) 
and Actual Cost Adjustment (ACA) factors. 
 
The changes in the PGA factors applicable to the Company’s service areas, excluding the Rolla area, will 
decrease the firm sales customers’ PGA factor from 54.00¢/Ccf to 50.00¢/Ccf.  The interruptible sales 
customers’ PGA factor will decrease from 40.00¢/Ccf to 36.00¢/Ccf.  The transportation PGA will remain 
unchanged at 0.00¢/Ccf. 
 
The changes in the PGA factors applicable to the Company’s Rolla system (Rolla, Salem, and Owensville) 
service area will decrease the firm sales customers’ PGA factor from 54.00¢/Ccf to 50.00¢/Ccf.  The 
interruptible sales customers’ PGA factor will decrease from 41.25¢/Ccf to 37.25¢/Ccf.  The transportation PGA 
factor will remain unchanged at 0.00¢/Ccf. 
 
We are enclosing workpapers supporting this filing with the copy of this filing being provided to the Staff.  The 
workpapers have been designated “Highly Confidential” since they contain market specific information directly 
relating to the natural gas markets where Ameren Missouri must compete for its gas supplies.  The Company 
requests that these papers be handled in a manner consistent with this designation. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Wendy K. Tatro 
 
Wendy K. Tatro 
Director and Assistant General Counsel 
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